
NORTH WALES REGIONAL ATHLETICS COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERALMEETING                                                        HELD ON FRIDAY 14th JUNE 2019
 AT EIRIAS PARK LEISURE CENTRE, COLWYN BAY

Present: P. Brooks (P.B.), R. Frost (R.F), J. Hatton (J.H.), K. Hatton (K.H.), D. Davies (D.D.), A. Bowyer (A.B.), C. Backshall (C.B.), G. White (G.W.), R. Godwin (R.G.) 
The Chair welcomed G.W. and R.G. to their first A.G.M. of the committee.

Apologies for Absence: J. Messum, A. Lewis, D. Edwards, B. Edwards, L. Davitt, S. McCormack, E. Brewer and M. Green
1.0: Minutes of the last meeting and Matters Arising: (previous minutes in italics): Accepted as a true record. 
1.1: 8.0 The document referred to was the agreed policy on road running in the Region.
2.0 Chair’s Address: K.H. commented on (a) she thanked all our officials and volunteers (b) she congratulated Paul Brooks on his Award of Honour from Welsh Athletics (W.A.) (c) she raised the issues with medals, communication and liaison (d) she confirmed the completion of the budget application, including our development plan (e) she confirmed that the annual W.A. grant of £4000 should be received within the next two weeks.
3.0: Election of Officers: The following were re-elected unopposed: Dilwyn Davies (Treasurer); Paul Brooks (Secretary); Kay Hatton (Chair); Officials’ Secretary (endurance) Paul Brooks. Sean McCormack was re-elected as Vice Chair. The following were also elected unopposed as representatives to W.A.: Track and field: Crispin Backshall; Road running/cross country: Martin Green; Fell/Mountain: Mike Blake; Trail running: Arwel Lewis; Welfare officer: Sean McCormack. John Hatton will be the Region’s representative on the W.A. General Council; one place is still unfilled. It was agreed that as there no longer appears to be a W.A. rules and eligibility committee, this post has been deleted. The position of officials’ secretary for track and field remains unfilled, after Denise Harris declined to stand again for the post.
4.0 Proposals and Nominations to the W.A. A.G.M.: (a) it was agreed to nominate Russell Godwin, Vicky Ronald and Bernie Jones for the Meritorious Service award and Denise Harris, Dave Edwards, Dilwyn Davies and David Peters for the Award of Honour; the Clubs were asked to send further nominations to P.B.
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4.1 The following proposal was agreed: “In accordance with their articles of association and byelaws, WA are asked to consider the following:  (a) all Regions be properly consulted via recognised channels of communication on all matters relating to Inter Regional championships (b) in 2020 the Inter Regional T&F Champs revert to U15-Senior age groups (c) from 2020 the Inter Regional Champs (T&F and XC) rotate around 4 regional venues."

5.0 Proposals to N.W.R.A.C.: 

5.1: From N.W.C.C.A.: after discussion, led by G.W. and R.G., the following amended proposal was agreed “That the N.W.C.C.A. ask N.W.R.A.C. to give due consideration that representative teams should not be sent to Inter County or Inter Regional races (i.e. not Welsh or U.K. events), being held on the same weekend as N.W.C.C.L. fixtures”. 
5.2 It was agreed that “for this year only, the cost of medals for the Regional road running relay championships be paid for from the general account balance”.

5.3 Changes to the Regional Constitution were agreed. P.B. will circulate with the minutes for the next meeting and add to our Facebook page.

6.0: Treasurer’s report: 
6.1 D.D. presented a detailed annual financial report which had been audited. These were accepted unopposed. It was agreed to give £50 as a thank you to the auditor and the annual grant towards the Secretary’s telephone costs of £200. D.D. was thanked for all his work. Note: that the £750 grant to N.W.C.C.L. was paid after the end of the previous financial year.
7.0 Secretary’s Report: P.B. had nothing further.
7.0 Officials Secretaries’ Reports: 
7.1 Endurance: P.B. reported that further courses may be held later in the year. The dates and venues are to be confirmed.
7.2 Track and Field: C.B. reported on very successful championships, both indoor and outdoor and thanked all concerned with their organisation.
8.0: Welsh Athletics Reps and Regional Reports:

8.1 Road running: 
8.1.1 J.H. reported on the progress made on the Regional road running championships, which included two major and several other sponsorships and ongoing consultation with a company providing time keeping and online entries. Venue Cymru has been booked as the event h.q. P.B. confirmed that the course measurement documentation and other paperwork have been sent to the Harbour Master’s office. 
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8.1.2 The meeting discussed the huge number of events in the Region organised by profit-making companies with no connection to Clubs. It was noted that the majority of these races relied on volunteers as officials and marshals. The concern was that Club-organised events are suffering because of unfair competition. P.B. will draft a proposal to W.A. expressing our concerns, to be discussed at the next ordinary meeting.
8.1.3 P.B. reported that the W.A. road/cross country committee had asked Regions to send teams of 4 men and 4 women to the Leeds Abbey Dash 10km in November and had proposed Inter Region (I.R.) half marathon championships to be held within the Conwy race, also in November. He had concerns about the additional cost of these events and that in the past attendance by the other 3 Regions at I.R. races in the North had been very poor. It was agreed that additional funding for these two events would be provided from the general account, as a one-off expense.
8.2: Cross Country: A discussion was held on the possible clash of dates between the Regional championships and the Welsh indoor track and field championships. R.G. commented that the annual date is usually set by U.K.A. but he would ask the N.W.C.C.A. to consider this. 
8.3: Schools: A.B. reported that the Welsh Schools cross country championships had been very successful and that the event in 2020 would be held in Brecon. However, the track and field championships had been affected by inclement weather. Several events have also clashed with examination dates. He also reported that several of the coaching courses for schools had been poorly attended.

 8.5: Trail: Arwel Lewis had sent a written report covering: (a) the Coed y Brenin full and half marathons are to be held tomorrow (b) Rob Samuel won the Trail de Guerldan 26 km race in Brittany, running as part of the Wales team; Richard Roberts was 15th and the team won the title (c) Andrew Davies was part of the G.B team in the World championships; he finished 16th and the team won silver (d) Few Clubs are organising trail events, the majority are run by for-profit companies. Most land for this purpose is owned by N.R.W. and the process of obtaining permission to hold events is tedious and time-consuming. He hopes to organise races in Betws y Coed this summer.
8.6 Fell/Mountain: No report.

9.0: Development Officers:
9.1: Barry Edwards had sent a written report on: all is well with the grassroots and development side of things in North West Wales. Secondary schools NASUWT athletics taking place next week, primary schools cross country events for Anglesey / Gwynedd / Conwy taking place on 19th June and 24th June. The North Wales YDL team is doing very well. WA strategy launch that he will be attending in 27th June in Cardiff, summer holidays athletics
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9.1 (ctd.) programmes all in place. Gibraltar Island Games Athletics competition is on July 5th -14th and he is attending. The mile a day initiatives in schools are increasing week by week and various other events and activities are also planned.
10.0 General Council: No issues.
11.0 Date and Venue of the Next A.G.M.: Friday 19th June 2020 at 7.00 p.m., at the same venue. 
